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	U.S. Merit Systems Protection Board

Office of Policy and Evaluation

1615 M Street, NW

Washington, DC  20419-0002

Phone: (202) 653-6772 Ext 1332; Fax: (202) 653-7211; E-Mail: steve.nelson@mspb.gov

	Director


December 20, 2005

Mr. John Gage
President
American Federation of Government Employees 
   (AFL-CIO)
80 F St., NW
Washington, DC 20001
Dear Mr. Gage:
This is to inform you that the U.S. Merit Systems Protection Board (MSPB) plans to conduct three small Government-wide surveys to learn about the views and experiences of Federal employees and supervisors concerning three important topics.  We plan to conduct these surveys in early 2006.  The surveys pertain to supervisor involvement and satisfaction with the use of various hiring authorities or programs, the hiring of new employees at entry-level grades (i.e., at GS-5, 7, and 9), and the hiring of new employees at mid- to high-level grades (i.e., at GS-12, 13, 14, and 15).  Results from the surveys will be used to prepare reports to the President and the Congress and will be shared with agency heads, Federal managers, union leaders, and other decision-makers.  The following are short descriptions of the surveys:

· A Survey of Hiring authorities.  As more hiring authorities have become available to agencies, the use of competitive examining through OPM or a Delegated Examining Unit (DEU) has decreased for many agencies.  The Federal Career Intern Program (FCIP) in particular has quickly become popular with some agencies.  We will survey approximately 4,800 supervisors who recently used one of the following authorities to hire a new Federal employee:  FCIP, Veterans Recruitment Authority (VRA), Veterans Employment Opportunity Act (VEOA), or an OPM/DEU certificate.   We will seek to discover the recruitment and assessment processes used, the extent of their involvement in those processes, and any relationship those processes have to their satisfaction with the hire that resulted.  

· A Survey of Entry-Level Employees.  Many fear the Federal Government is facing a “brain drain” as the result of an aging workforce and high retirement eligibility rates for baby-boomers.  We are conducting a study to assess how Federal agencies can better attract and select qualified applicants for career-entry opportunities in order to build a sufficient pipeline for journey-level positions.  As part of the study, we are surveying 2,000 employees who were recently hired into the Federal Government to learn why they chose to work for the Government and about their experiences with the Government’s hiring process.  We will also explore the perceptions younger generations have of Federal employment to identify the obstacles we face in attracting and hiring high-quality applicants.  
· A Survey of Mid- to High-Level Employees.  In fiscal year 2004, agencies hired about 10,000 new full-time permanent employees at the mid- to high-level grades GS 12, 13, 14, and 15.  This survey, which will be sent to 2,000 randomly selected new hires from these grade levels, will gather information to learn about why they chose to work for the Government at this time in their careers and their opinions and experiences with the Government’s hiring process.  We will also survey supervisors of these employees to learn whether there are barriers to attracting applicants at mid- to high-level grades.  Results from these surveys will be used to develop recommendations that will help agencies improve their techniques for attracting high-quality job applicants to Federal service.
These surveys are part of an encompassing and challenging research agenda the Board will carry out this fiscal year to ensure a civil service based on merit and free of prohibited personnel practices.  We very much appreciate your support and your members’ participation in our most recent surveys (i.e., the 2005 Merit Principles Survey, Survey of Probationary Employees, and the Survey of Federal Career Interns).  Your support and your memberships’ participation are important to our ability to determine the “health” of the civil service and to offer suggestions for its improvement.  We would appreciate your continued support to our important mission by encouraging your members who received surveys to complete and return their survey to us.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter.  If you have any questions about these surveys, please call me personally at (202) 653-6772, extension 1332.
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Sincerely,

Steve Nelson
�









